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Growth and Excellence, Every Day

Designated Safeguarding Lead: Miss L Shephard Deputy DSL: Mr A Dawson, Mrs P Millard, Miss K King and Mrs S Cannon
If you are worried a child is at risk of harm, please contact one of the above or Social Care Direct on 0345 8503503 Copies of the 
Safeguarding Policy can be obtained from the school office or downloaded from the school website. 
https://cherrytreeacademy.org/safeguarding/

Term Dates - 2024/25
Autumn half term

Holiday starts - Monday 28 October 2024
Back to school - Monday 4 November 2024 

Christmas
Holiday starts - Monday 23 December 2024 

Back to school - Monday 6 January 2025
Spring half term

Holiday starts - Monday 17 February 2025
Back to school - Monday 24 February 2025

Easter
Holiday starts - Monday 7 April 2025

Back to school - Tuesday 22 April 2025
Summer half term

Holiday starts - Monday 26 May 2025
Back to school - Monday 2 June 2025 

Summer holiday
Holiday starts Wednesday 23 July 2025

Inset Days (subject to change):
Friday 18th October 2024

Monday 21st July 2025
Tuesday 22nd July 2025

Welcome to this week’s edition of our newsletter.

This week, we have seen our year 5/6 boys participate in the Waterton football 
tournament at Kings Meadow Academy. They were victorious in one match! It was 
noted, by the adults present, that our children were incredibly well-behaved and 
their sportsmanship was clearly evident. ☺

Earlier this week, we held our year 4 parent multiplication check meeting which was 
very well attended. 

We also received a letter from St Giles food bank thanking pupils, staff and families 
for donating to their cause. Thank you!

Please remember that school is closed to all pupils on Friday 18th October. School 
will reopen on Monday 21st October. 

https://cherrytreeacademy.org/safeguarding/


Attendance
06/10/2024

Reception 92%

Reception/Year 1 90%

Year 1/2 94%

Year 2 98%

Year 3 / 4
Miss King

95%

Year 3 / 4
Miss Hamed

93%

Year 5 99%

Year 5/6
92%

Year 6 98%



Stars of the Week



Deputy Prime Minister and Parliament Speaker



Deputy Prime Minister and Parliament Speaker



This Week in Pictures



Thank you



Key Dates:

Parents’ Evening will happen week beginning 18th 
November 2024 – more details to follow. The Book Fair 
will also be present, during this week. 

School photos – 21st November 2024 – more details to 
follow.



Key Dates:



Year 6 parents – secondary school admissions

https://www.wakefield.gov.uk/schools-and-
education/schools/school-admissions/apply-for-
a-secondary-school-
place/#:~:text=Apply%20for%20a%20secondary
%20school%20place.%20Applications%20for%20
places

https://www.wakefield.gov.uk/media/iebmepz2/
secondary-guide-for-parents-25-26.pd

https://www.wakefield.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools/school-admissions/apply-for-a-secondary-school-place/#:~:text=Apply%20for%20a%20secondary%20school%20place.%20Applications%20for%20places
https://www.wakefield.gov.uk/media/iebmepz2/secondary-guide-for-parents-25-26.pd


Lateness and punctuality 

We've noticed an increase in pupils arriving late to school 
recently. Arriving on time is so important, as it sets a 
positive tone for the rest of their day. 

Please make sure your child is at school on time every 
day. 

Let’s work together to give them the best start! 



















Please do comment, share and like our posts on Facebook and X. Our handles are:

x.com/CherryTree_SCH

Search Facebook for Cherry Tree Academy 2024/2025

https://x.com/CherryTree_SCH
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61563081396444










Updated information 



Updated information 



Hello! 

My name is Miss Shephard and I have recently joined Cherry Tree 
as your new Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL). 

I am so pleased to be working alongside such committed staff 
member and, of course, our wonderful children. Everyone has 
made me feel so welcome – thank you.

Part of my job is to keep our children safe and work closely with 
families supporting with anything from attendance to uniform! 
My door is always open. 

If you do require any help, please feel free to contact the school 
office. 

I am out on the school gate each day, please do say ‘hello’. ☺



Please remember that only those, with the necessary 
permit, should be parking OR driving along Cobblers Lane 
within the School Street section at drop off and pick up 
times. 

The restrictions are enforceable and £60 fines can be issued. 

I know we all want to keep our children as safe as possible.

Thank you for your support.





This Week in Pictures



This Week in Pictures



Cherry Tree Staffing:

Mrs Purcell





Parking Request
The council have brought in restrictions on the section of 
Cobblers Lane that runs in front of our school and the 
Holy Family school.  

The restrictions are legally binding.  

Despite this, on the last visit by West Yorkshire Police, 
they spoke to 20-30 drivers who were not adhering to 
the restrictions.  

To clarify, the street is closed to all vehicles, except those 
with a valid permit, from 8.30 am to 9.10 am and again 
from 2.45 pm to 3.25 pm. 

These restrictions are in place is to try to ensure the 
safety of the children and families walking to and from 
school.  

The police will be making routine checks and will be 
issuing penalties to those who are not abiding by the 
restrictions.  

Those parents/carers who drive to school but do not 
qualify for a permit we have a park and stride site at the 
Cobblers Pub which you are welcome to use.  

Thank you for your support in this matter.  I am sure 
everyone agrees that the safety of our children is 
priority.  

• Mr Dawson will be available to meet 
with parents, from any class, to discuss 
things that are going well and take 
questions from parents and carers. 

• If you are interested in meeting with 
Mr Dawson, please contact Mrs Hayes, 
in the school office.

• An appointment, in person or via the 
telephone will be arranged. 

• Parent views are vital to our school’s 
success. 

Meet the Headteacher…

Give your views | Ofsted Parent View

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=/give-your-views

